WEST WRATTING PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council held on Monday 9th
September 2013 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm


Those present were:
Chairman Job, Cllrs. Heath, Gilmour, McCall, Rowland





Ross-Bain & Wallace.  Dist.Cllrs Barrett & Fraser, County





Cllr. Hickford, 4 parishioners & the Parish Clerk.

1. Apologies:  None.

2. Declaration of interest: None

3. Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 8th July 2013 were signed as correct.

4. Opportunity for Public Statement:

a) Mrs Scilla Harvey asked for agreement by the Parish Council that the Coronation Commemorative Jubilee tree could be planted, which had been discussed at a previous meeting.  She and Mark Addley had agreed that the best place for it to be planted, which will be carried out by Kate Johnston, would be on the left-hand side of the recreation ground.  The species has not been decided.  The Chairman asked them to note the guidelines with regard to roots and height, also they should check with Mr & Mrs Mercer that they were happy with the position.  The cost will be partly funded by voluntary contributions and Mark Addley and others are prepared to clear the site but thought it a good idea to have a particular date so others could help, possibly Nov/Dec.  A plaque would be put up.  Cllr. Gilmour said she still had money from the Jubilee funds, which could go towards paying for the plaque.  The Council was happy with these arrangements.

b) Mr Colin McCall (Footpath Officer) said the litter is not too bad, the paths have been cut and trimmed and look good.

c) Mr Colin McCall (Windfarm Fund representative) told Council that all the money had been allocated and West Wratting had received money for various needs.  The Committee has to be elected for the coming year and he and Scilla Harvey are prepared to carry on.  A vote was taken and all agreed.  The Chairman suggested that the Village Hall Management Committee begin looking at the needs of the hall for future requests.

5. Planning:

a)  S/1728/13 – Mines Park – erection of County House.  Cllr. McCall explained the history behind this application.  Planning permission had been given, following an Appeal, for a country house of  “exceptional” design to be built.  This permission expires in 2014.  This new application is for a totally new design of house on the same plot.  Each Councillor was asked for their view on the application.  They all felt that the design could have a commercial aspect, it was not “exceptional” and it was placed in many acres of good agricultural land out of the Village Envelope.  A vote was taken which was 7/0 against approval.  The Parish Clerk was asked to return the form with the stipulation that if permission should be granted by SCDC or through appeal, no “change of use” should be allowed.

b) S/1500/13 – 4 Green End Farm – Replacement porch.  Approved by P.C.

    S/0538/13 – 1 Bull Lane – amendments to S/0540.             “            “

    S/1618/13 – 5 Six Mile BottomRd – rear conservatory.      “             “

6. Junior Football Club:  Cllr. McCall said that there is no further progress as the Football Club are now aware of the concern of local residents having pitches nearby.  Until they provide a full proposal of what they wish to do there is nothing we can do.  It is hoped that they are now looking at alternative areas for these two new pitches, for which they will have to get planning permission.  Regarding renting the Bowling Green area, a new lease would have to be drawn up which would incur them legal fees.

7. Housing Survey:  No further news.

8. Correspondence:
a) Request for a donation from Suffolk Accident Rescue Service.  All members of the council had seen this letter and they were asked to vote whether or not to give a donation.  The request was declined on the basis of it being outside the remit of the council’s budget.

9. Finance:

a)  Authorised payments:

£  355.28    Parish Clerk’s salary (2 months). (chq. 876)

£2651.00    James Crothall for total work on damaged Village Sign (chq 877) to be 

                   covered by insurance claim.

£  229.60    James Crothall – work on recreation ground. (chq.878)

£  600.00    D.Bryce – Ash tree felling (pd by D.Wallace) (chq.879)

£   30.00     Sapien IT – annual website fee. (chq.880).

b) Monies received: 

£2526.50    Allianz Ins. Claim for village sign.

c)   Accounts spread sheet distributed to Council:  Cllr. Rowland said everything was on track but would go through it more thoroughly at the next meeting as the requirements for next year's budget would be needed for the January 2014 meeting.

10. Maintenance:  Cllr. Wallace had little to report.  

a) The Village Sign is now restored and the insurance claim money has been received minus the Excess payment of £125.00, but it is hoped that we will also get this back. 

b) Telephone Kiosk:  Cllr. Wallace and his team have mended some electric wires which were hanging down inside the kiosk at a cost of £30.00.  There are decorators tendering for the job of refurbishing the kiosk but Cllr. Wallace has pointed out to them and also Mr & Mrs Brereton that they need to have the necessary Insurance cover for public liability as the kiosk is a public building.

11. Danger Spots:

a) Cross Roads:  Cllr. Hickford confirmed that the Skipper Road junction is to be included in the 14/15 budget, as it is top of the priority list.  A roundabout would cost approx. 1.5M but a static junction £400,000.  The letter and plan sent in by Mr M Hampton had been looked at by Council and Cllr. Hickford but Cllr. Hickford informed us that whilst the design was innovative Highways considered that such a design would be more hazardous (particularly for cyclists) than a staggered junction.

b) Pot Holes:  These have not yet been re-done but the contractors have accepted responsibility for shoddy work.  Cllr. Hickford will chase this up.

c) Accident because of over-gritting at Honey Hill junction:  The over-gritting has caused one or two near accidents and then the more serious one where the cyclist broke various bones and was hospitalised after a 1.5hr wait for an ambulance.  The Chairman said action needs to be taken quickly by CCC because the condition of the road is worse than it was originally and it is quite possible there might be litigation due to negligence.

d) Local Highways Improvement Scheme:  Cllr. Ross-Bain is putting in the Honey Hill Footpath scheme again for the 14/15 year.  Cllr. Hickford said a more robust case must be made.   The Chairman wondered if the village might be prepared to accept a high precept to help cover the part-cost of this, however Cllr. Hickford said that the cost does not come into it, it is how high it is on the priority list.

12. Report on meetings attended by Councillors:

Cllr. McCall said she had tried to set up a meeting of the Sports Pavilion committee but had had no response to her request.  The Parish Clerk was asked to write again to Mrs M Potter (Secretary) with regard to the survey which is required to be carried out after five years and also a re-valuation of the building, both requested earlier in the year, which had not been received.  The Chairman wondered whether the Council should set up its own committee to get things moving.

13. Report by District Cllr. Barrett:
He reported on the Mobile Warden Scheme.  Interviews have been taking place to select a new Warden and a choice has been made which will be announced this week.  At present West Wratting has nobody using the scheme.

14. Report by County Cllr. Hickford:

a) Guided Busway:  33M is being refunded to CCC by the contractors.  There will be legal fees to pay but these are being paid over 25 years.

b) Consultation for the Transport Strategy:  He would like some input for this consultation, needed by the end of September.  Clr. Ross-Bain said he would do this.

c) CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) this is in addition to the S106 Development Fund not a replacement.

d) Ms Nicola Burdon is the person to contact re Highway problems.

15. Any Other Business:

a) Mr Mike Rowland asked if he could be included to receive the Agenda, as he was unaware that the meeting was at 7.30pm instead of 8pm so the website was not changed.  This was agreed.

b) Cllr. Wallace would like to change the wording of the  request from the Football Club and Tennis Club for their contribution towards “grass cutting”.  This is no longer applicable.  He was asked to put it down on paper to be discussed at the next meeting.

Next meeting to be held on Monday 11th November 2013.

